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Newsletter 29 November 2023

Kia Ora, Welcome, Hello, Ni hdo, Talofa Lava, Hallo, Salut, Namaste, Bonjour, Bula Vinaka, Guten Tag, Shalom,
Cido, 1% &S (Ohayoou), 22 Ahn Nyeong, Old, Privet!, Xin Chao, Kia Orana, Malo e Lelei, Fakaalofa Lahi Atu,
Sat Shari Akal, Melo Ni, Halo Ola Keta, Mauri, Fakaalofa Atu, Salam, Welkom.

KEY DATES

Date What Details

Wed 29 Nov Thanksgiving Whole-school Mass 6pm in Parish Church
Thurs 30 Nov Last day of swimming for Torotoro and Whakatere teams

Friday 1 Dec Welcome to summer tabloids/athletic sports fun day

Wed 6 Dec Christmas concert, Nativity and special awards from 1.15pm in the Church
Wed 13 Dec Last day wearing school uniform

Thurs 14 Dec Christmas-themed mufti and teddy bear picnic (shared lunch)

Frid 15 Dec Last day of 2023 (mufti day) - school closes at noon/ reports emailed home
Wed 20 Dec 2024 stationery and class lists emailed home

Thurs 25 Jan School office open from 10am - 1pm for general enquiries

Tues 30 Jan School office open from 10am - 1pm for general enquiries

Wed 31 Jan First day of 2024 school year

THANKSGIVING MASS - tonight at 6pm in the Parish Church

Please note: children are to meet in their class groups in the Parish Centre between 5.45 and 5.55pm

This is a whole-school Mass for our community to come together in prayer to give thanks for the year that’s
been. There is the expectation for ALL children to attend in the correct school uniform. At this special Mass, our
Year 6 graduates will be formally thanked and farewelled. Families of Year 6 graduates are invited to bring a
small plate of finger foods and join together for a light supper In the Parish centre after the Mass.

END OF YEAR EVENTS

- This Friday, we encourage all children to wear summer colours or house coloured sports clothing as we
observe the first official day of summer. The teaching team has planned some fun activities for the
children to enjoy.



You are warmly invited to next Wednesday’s Christmas concert, Nativity and Special Awards event. This
is being held in the Parish Church with a start time of 1.15pm.

Wednesday 13 December is the last day for wearing school uniform

On Thursday 14 December, a teddy bears picnic is planned. Children are welcome to wear Christmas -
themed mufti and bring along a small teddy bear of their choice. As this is a shared lunch, children
should bring a small plate of finger foods to share with their class friends (nothing that needs to be cut
or heated please). If your child has specific dietary requirements, they should bring their own
packed-lunch.

On Friday 15 December, school closes at noon.

A WARM ST MARK’S WELCOME

Welcome to our newest learners and their families: Stephanie (Room 8) and Ryaile (Room 4)

BOT - STAFFING NEWS

An error was noted in the previous newsletter - we look forward to welcoming Sarah Rinloo Danny (not
Davey) to our staff team in 2024.

At last night’s BOT meeting, Beverley Dias-McAllum’s resignation letter was tabled and accepted.
Beverley has been awarded a position at Our Lady of the Sacred Heart School in Epsom. Again, whilst we
are saddened by this news, we are genuinely happy and excited for Beverley as she embarks on a new
journey in her teaching career. A special note of thanks to Beverley for leading our school’s Special
Catholic Character as DRS since 2019.

We congratulate Tracey for being awarded the Lead Principal role for the SECKA Kahui Ako. This will see
Tracey managing two important positions - leading our school into its next strategic phase and
overseeing the Kahui Ako cluster of schools (ELIM, OLSOS, KINGSGATE, SMCPS, SMC). This position is
currently held by Mrs Louise Campbell, Principal of OLSOS.

PROPERTY NEWS

During the summer holiday break the administration area and the corridor adjacent to Rooms 1,2 and 3
will be modernised. This is a joint project with the Catholic Diocese of Auckland.

The BOT approved funding for additional shading around the school - this will see replacement sails
being installed above the sandpit and over the concrete tennis table area as well as a new shade
structure over the Junior Playground.

Thanks to the generous support of the PTFA, new furnishings have been purchased for classrooms. We
are making a move away from single desks to group tables. From Wed 13th Dec - Fri 15th Dec desks will
be outside at the front of the school if you would like to take one for home.

First come, first served - the soft furnishings in the reception area (2 couches and 1 chair) are ‘up for
grabs’. All we ask is that you arrange your own transportation to take away these items on Friday 15th
December. If interested, Contact Tracey directly: tkopua@stmarks.school.nz

ENROLLING NOW FOR 2024 AND BEYOND

NEW ENTRANTS: If you, or anyone you know, has a child and/or children turning 5 in the next year or so,
please do connect directly with Kerrie Hunt in our school office to lodge an expression of interest and to
collect an enrolment pack.



LIMITED SPACES AVAILABLE: We are also accepting enquiries and enrolments from families who may be
seeking schooling for their child/children across different year levels. Limited spaces are available so
register your interest quickly to avoid disappointment.

For all enrolment enquiries, please contact Kerrie Hunt: admin@stmarks.school.nz

SECOND HAND UNIFORM

Second hand uniform donations - we are always seeking donations of pre-loved uniform items that
are in good condition. Donations can be handed into the school office.

Volunteers required - St Mark’s PTFA runs the second hand uniform shop. Currently we only have a
couple of volunteers to oversee the shop’s operation and this restricts opening times/hours. Can
you help? If so, please let the school know by emailing Tracey Kopua who will pass information to

the PTFA exec: tkopua@stmarks.school.nz

ADVENT REFLECTION GUIDE

Please support St Mark's Parish Youth ministry by purchasing an Advent Reflection Guide for $10
through Kindo. Sales close on Wednesday 6 December.

LIGHT AND MISSION

Advent Reflection Guide 2023

St Mark’s-Catholic Mission Parish
Pakuranga

. MARK’S

The Lord is coming, always coming. When you have ears to hear and eyes to see, you will recognize him at
any moment of your life. Life is Advent; life is recognizing the coming of the Lord. — Henri Nouwen


mailto:admin@stmarks.school.nz
https://www.christianbook.com/Christian/Books/easy_find?Ntt=Henri+Nouwen&N=0&Ntk=keywords&action=Search&Ne=0&event=ESRCG&nav_search=1&cms=1&ps_exit=RETURN&ps_domain=www&p=1192773

Making Magical Memories at St Mark’s

At St Mark's Catholic School

Learners at St Mark's are reminded to follow in the footsteps of Jesus. To encourage
learners to do this, we reference our school's ABCs and 3Rs.

ABCs: A - AROHA; B - BELIEF; C - COURAGE
3Rs: RESPECT; RESPONSIBILITY; RESILIENCE
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Why choose us? s, [
« A Non-Profit Catholic Preschool for Children 2-5
- Fully Certificated and Qualified Teachers
- Large Outdoor Area for Play
and Fantastic Learning Experiences
« Children 2 to 5 yrs Old

Call Abigail 09 5705690 | 0210 506 374 | Open Mon-Fri 8:00am - 4:30pm
visit us www.marianecc.co.nz | 19A Sunset View Road, Panmure 027 2044482
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TOP SALESPERSON

Jessie Lu #2 Individual Salesperson in Eastern Beaches
anding 3lst Morch 2023

Sham Lal #3 Individual Salesperson in Eastern Beaches
ending 2lst Morch 2023

£ @ShamLalBarfoot : @shamilal ‘:WechutlD-!‘essieluEBEl

www.barfoot.co.nz
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Proud to support
St. Marks Catholic School

PO Box 38425, Howick
PH: 272 2383
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Dr Prashant Zaveri
Orthodontist & Periodontist

Available at:
Zaveri Orthodontic & Periodontic Centre

95 Ascot Avenue, Ascot Office Park,
Ground Floor, Building C, Greenlane, Auckland 1051

PH 529 2592

Kilimanjaro Dental Centre :

60 Kilimanjaro Drive, Botany Downs, Howick

PH: 534 2664

info@zaveriortho.co.nz g

offering clear / coloured / gold / invisible (lingual) braces
OR straightening teeth without braces - invisible aligners™

CoolAwnings

Our products include: / 5
S

= Fixed and retractable awnings
« Outdoor blinds = Shade sails e
Freephone: 0800 100 266 — ==

Checkout our showroom

: Open Monday to Friday 8.30am to 5.00pm
Saturday 10.00am to 1.00pm

6 Morrin Road, St Johns, Auckland « P: 09 570 6353
E: customerservice@coolawnings.co.nz
www.santafeshutters.co.nz W: www.coolawnings.co.nz



